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Community Center - Kitchen 

Request for Proposals 

 

 

Project:  Community Center Kitchen Procurement 

 

Date:  November 15, 2023 

 

Notice is hereby given that sealed bids for the Community Center Kitchen Procurement Project will be 

received by the Town of Pendleton until 10:00 am, local time, on November 28, 2023 at the office of the 

Town Clerk, Town Hall, 6570 Campbell Boulevard, Pendleton, NY, 14094.  The bids will be publicly 

opened and read aloud at that time.   

 

Project Description: 
  

The Town of Pendleton is soliciting proposals from kitchen design professionals for furnishing and 

installing an approved kitchen project plan for the Town Community Center.       

 

To assist potential bidders, a copy of the scope of work and Community Center plan can be obtained 

electronically by email request to the town clerk at dmaurer@pendletonny.us. 

 

Contract award will be made on the basis of best value given consideration to product durability and 

performance, and quality of craftsmanship coupled with a design that meets the town's expectation for 

use as a community meeting space.    

 

The Town of Pendleton is an exempt organization under the Tax Law and is exempt from payment of 

sales and compensating use taxes of the State of New York and cities and counties of the state on all 

materials which are to be incorporated into the project, pursuant to the provisions of the contract.  These 

taxes are not to be included in the bid. 

 

The right to reject any and all bids, to waive any informalities in, or to make an award to other than the 

low bidder, should it be deemed to be in the best interest of the Owner and in accordance with law, are 

herewith reserved. 

 

Questions regarding the Project should be directed to Nussbaumer & Clarke, Inc. (716) 827-8100, or by 

e-mail to dbritton@nussclarke.com. 

 

Deborah K. Maurer 

Town Clerk 

 


